

## September 2025

Nebraska P.E.O. Home, 413 North 5<sup>th</sup> Street, Beatrice, NE 68310-2902 Phone: 402-228-4208 Email: nebraskapeohome@outlook.com

https://www.nebraskapeohome.org/

**RESIDENT NEWS:** Virginia Laflin, Chapter AT/Tecumseh joined Chapter Eternal, recently. She will be missed. September will see two new residents moving into our home which will bring our resident count to 19 at that time.

<u>UPCOMING:</u> National Assisted-Living Week begins on Sunday, September 7, 2025. Our Home celebrates in many ways. A family picnic will launch the special week on September 7<sup>th</sup>. On Tuesday, our employees will be recognized for their years of service to our Home. A trip to the beautiful Cancer Garden in Humboldt will be a day trip for residents. Many games and activities are planned to celebrate the week.



## Big Give Gage

## The Nebraska P.E.O. Home

We are a non-profit stand-alone 20 bed assisted living facility. We have been licensed by the State of Nebraska since 2006, but we have been operating since 1938. We care for P.E.O. sisters in a home-like atmosphere. We provide quality care with home cooked meals, outings and activities for all. We are the "Home That Love Built!"

www.biggivegage.org

Early donor giving begins on Sept. 4<sup>th</sup> until midnight on Sept. 10th.

The Big Give Day is Sept. 11th.

We are raising funds to make our current front door handicap accessible. Our goal is to receive \$5,000 in donations to begin this project. Use the URL below to donate.

https://www.biggivegage.org/organization/the\_home\_that\_love\_build

## **NEW WEBSITE and P.E.O. HOME PROGRAMS LAUNCHED SEPTEMBER 1, 2025:**

--An updated and NEW P.E.O. Home website was launched on September 1, 2025.

The address is the same: <a href="https://www.nebraskapeohome.org/">https://www.nebraskapeohome.org/</a>

As per usual, you will find donation forms, information about current Resident birthdays, photos of events and the Home itself, the current monthly HOME Newsletter Article (which will continue to be archived for a year), Adopt and Purposeful Life Program information, contact information, career/job openings and an application, etc.

--There will also be Home tour and Home Program information you can request for your chapter or other small group. \_If you have program questions, please contact Lisa Helmick, PSP, email preferred: <a href="mailto:lisapeocoxnet@yahoo.com">lisapeocoxnet@yahoo.com</a>

You can also call 402-669-4186 and she will return you call as soon as she can.

Please complete the form, to plan a Home Program for your chapter.

Option #1: Can be emailed, to your chapter representative, any time after Sept. 1, 2025

Option #2: Please schedule during the months of March - October.

Choose only ONE Program offering.

<u>TOURS of OUR HOME, please know these things:</u> ALWAYS make arrangements through our Home Administrator: Shari Little – contact info below:

--Monday through Friday works best – morning is rather busy, but afternoon or evening certainly works. Only one weekend, per month, could work as well, **ask Shari.** 

Contact Shari Little, well in advance, please. <a href="mailto:nebraskapeohome@outlook.com">nebraskapeohome@outlook.com</a>

SEEKING NEW BOARD DIRECTOR TO BEGIN IN JUNE 2026: The P.E.O. Home Board Nominating Committee is seeking applicants for a Board Director opening that needs to be filled at the Nebraska State Convention in June of 2026.

We do have focus areas for our nominating committee to consider in the way of skills, talents, and abilities of our Directors. For this position, we are hoping to find an NE Sister with **technology**, **marketing**, **financial**, **and human relations specialties**. We do like representation from all over the state of Nebraska so that is a small consideration as well.

If interested, please complete a "Willingness to Serve Form" – on the Nebraska website: Nebraskapeo.org and send it to the state Vice President, Beth Anderson as directed, but please also send a copy to the Home nominating committee chair: Jeanne Wicks, 3724 South 83<sup>rd</sup> St Cir, Lincoln, NE 68506 – you can also email her at: jmwicks2@gmail.com

These forms are due to Jeanne Wicks by December 1, 2024. You will receive application materials to complete and return to Jeanne Wicks. All candidates will be interviewed, and a decision will be made as to the selectee by the end of January 2026.

<u>THANK YOU FOR CONSIDERING:</u> The Nebraska P.E.O. Home is a 501(c)3, non-profit organization. Your donation may be tax deductible. Check with your financial planner or tax preparer to see if your donation may be eligible to be deducted from your taxes.



Our sincere thank you to all of you who support our Home with donations of items and financial donations. You are continuing to sustain The Home that Love Built.